City of Florence

Environmental Management Advisory Committee

April 19, 2012 ~ Regular Session 2:00 pm
____________________________________________________________________________________________________
The proceedings of the City of Florence Environmental Management Advisory Committee were recorded on tape and on file at Florence City Hall.
1.
Call to Order
Chairperson Robert Forsythe called the meeting of the Environmental Management Advisory Committee (EMAC) to order at 2:00 pm.  Along with Chairperson Forsythe others present were: Vice Chairperson (VP) Bonnie MacDuffee, Committee Members (CM): Robin Sullivan, Sharon McLeod and Sandra Davidson.   Also present Senior Planner (SP) Wendy Farley-Campbell, Community Development Director (CDD) Sandra Belson, County Transfer and Recycling, (CTR) Dan Webb and Central Coast Disposal (CCD) David Twombly.  Public Works Director (PWD) Mike Miller was also in attendance to give an update.
2.
Approval of the Agenda
CM McLeod moved to approve the agenda, second by CM Sullivan, by voice all ayes, motion carried unanimously. 
3. 
Approval of Minutes – March 14, 2012 and April 5, 2012

VP MacDuffee moved to approve the minutes of March 14, 2012 and April 5, 2012; second by CM McLeod; by voice all ayes, motion carried unanimously. 
4.
Public Comments
This is an opportunity for members of the audience to bring to the EMAC’s attention, any items NOT otherwise listed on the Agenda. Comments will be limited to with a maximum time of 10 minutes for all.

There were no public comments.
5.
Update on Lane County Waste Opportunity Diversion Grant 

PWD Mike Miller updated the committee on the grant from Lane County.  He said at one time the city had discussed applying for the grant for curb side yard debris recycling.  He said they knew they could not get geared up for the curb side yard debris project for a number of years; therefore staff decided to propose the process of Biosolids composting.  They were encouraged to go that direction after attending the mandatory pre-bid meeting where Lane County was more focused on the measurable results of diversion. 
The city’s proposal would include purchasing the gortex cover, blower and the monitoring equipment from Cedar Grove of Everett, WA, which was the same demo equipment that the city used before.   He explained the cost of the elements of the project which would cost approximately $190,000; the city would be requesting $100,000 from the grant.  Staff would be able to measure the amount of tonnage diverted for dollar spent and staff estimates that the city would be able to divert 250 tons of biosolids. 
PWD Miller said the yard debris are ground up at the airport, but acknowledged that they will need more yard debris as the program get larger and that is when the city could move to the curb side recycling program.  He said they are predicting making 3,600 tons of biosolids on an annual basis; this would be a significant amount of waste that would be diverted from Short Mountain.  
He said with our proposal and tonnage diverted he felt the city had a pretty good chance of receiving the grant along with the amount of money the city is proposing to contribute.  Staff was also encouraged as Kennedy Jenks was assisting the city with the grant application.
He said the city’s plan is to give it away for about a year and see how it is accepted and eventually it could be sold for about $10.00/yard.
CDD Twombly asked if the type of equipment that is being purchased will be transferable when this moves to a higher scale and PWD Miller replied, yes.  

CTR Webb added the transportation costs would be greatly reduced.   Chairperson Forsythe asked if staff had added in the avoidances and not just the diversion and PWD Miller replied yes, the application was counting the gas from the trucking portion and other items that would be reduced by doing this project.  

CM McLeod asked at the pre-bid meeting if staff received any feel for how the decision makers looked at the projects.   PWD Miller said he spoke to Sarah Brown, staff at Lane County and she was impressed.    
CM McLeod asked if we received the $100,000 and there was no more grant money available, would the program continue with the Biosolids.  PWD Miller replied, yes.  He said the City of Newberg composted their biosolids in small batches, when it is produced and stacked and ready for market, it is gone in a week.  

CDD Twombly added that landscapers had expressed a great interest in the compost.  CM McLeod add that the city might be able to work with ODOT once the product gets off the ground, as they use tons of mulch along the highways.

Letter of Recommendation from EMAC

VP MacDuffee moved that the EMAC committee submit their letter of recommendation to accompany the grant request.  Second by CM Sullivan, by voice all ayes, motion carried unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS

5.
Green Fair – Discuss table content & staffing
The Green Fair was set for Saturday, April 28th.   The committee discussed items that could be displayed or offered at the Green Fair:
1. Information on the Greener Florence Award, including applications and the plaque.   It was also discussed that having the recipients, Morgan’s and Florentine Homeowners Association place information on the table about their business/community would give it even more exposure.
2. Information about the Kiosk at city hall; including an easel with additional information.  
3. CCD Twombly would be doing survey’s regarding where and how to recycle at his booth.

4. CTR Webb said they would be providing bags at their table.

6.
Opportunity to Recycle – 1st Quarter Status
SP Farley-Campbell said the first quarter reporting includes the promotion for the Greener Florence Award Program.  The Green Fair was pushed back into the 2nd quarter; therefore that information along with the HHW promotion would be reported for the second quarter.

She said the 3rd quarter was harder to qualify and encouraged the haulers to include information on recycling in their ads.  The committee discussed ways to get more recycling education to report in the 3rd quarter and it was suggested that EMAC could supply educational material for newsletters distributed within the gated communities.
CDD Twombly reported that Coast Village had the best co-mingle recycling he had ever seen; between 6-9 yards of co-mingle/week.  
OLD BUSINESS
7.
Committee & Staff Discussion/Report Items

* EMAC 2012 Goals – Timetable Discussion

SP Farley-Campbell said this was on the agenda to keep them in the forefront.  Staff was working to get those goals all in one document.  
* RARE Participant

SP Farley-Campbell said the City is applying to host a RARE participant.  CDD Belson said they were hoping to get this person pretty much full time in September and staff would identify about 40% of their job to EMAC including working on their 2012 goals. She noted that one of EMACs goals was to target multi-family recycling and having a RARE participant would open it up for more participation.
* Community Event

One of the goals is to put on a community event and VP MacDuffee had volunteered to spearhead this event; possibly sometime this summer.


* Greener Florence Award – Debrief

SP Farley-Campbell said the City Council considered the EMAC recommendation and agreed but went even further by awarding both applicants an award, one commercial (Morgan’s) and one non-commercial (Florentine Homeowners Association) and the Council had indicated that they would like to continue giving two different categories of awards next year.  It was also noted that they received an application from Oregon Pacific Banking Co. but it was submitted after the deadline.

VP MacDuffee said she had spoken to Sarah (from Lane County) about the Trash Buster award given by Lane County and was told how to get the application form; which was due by July 1st.   She had talked to a couple of businesses that missed applying for the Greener Florence award that might want to submit for Lane County’s award.  She noted the different categories that receive awards, including: individual school programs; government agencies; private businesses; special advanced; construction demolition; non-profit, restaurants and food services.

Chairperson Forsythe suggested Habitat for Humanity could apply for one of the awards in the construction demolition or non-profit category.  


*
City Hall Kiosk – Update from Sandy Davidson
CM Davidson said she would have a whole pickup truck full of recyclables when she takes the next load out to Eugene.  She said for the record she was keeping track of the weight of the recyclables and measuring the foam blocks.   She was also going to update the posters and add pictures to make it more interesting.

After some discussion it was determined that pill bottles and their lids were acceptable as they were put into the mixed plastic category which is lawn chairs, children’s toys anything with polymer.  

*
Household Hazardous Waste
SP Farley-Campbell said the staffing was set for the HHW event.  CTR Webb said they were going to take a roll off; providing a handicap unit for a portable toilet and two personnel for Saturday.  SP Farley-Campbell said three master recyclers had volunteered to assist on Friday and Saturday.
The fire department promoted the event on their reader board; CTR had put at least two articles in the paper promoting the event.    

Staying In Touch
The Committee discussed staying in contact during the summer by email and was reminded by 
CDD Belson that city committees cannot hold group email meetings but it was fine to email one another individually.  
Honoring/Thanking Wendy Farley-Campbell

The committee honored SP Farley-Campbell for her work with the committee and for serving her country, as she had been deployed and leaving for Afghanistan.  Refreshments were enjoyed by all!
Adjourn
VP MacDuffee moved to adjourn the meeting; second by CM Davidson, by voice all ayes, motion carried unanimously.  
Meeting Dates
Thursday, June, 21st 

Thursday, August, 16th 

APPROVED BY THE EMAC ON THE _______DAY OF __________, 2012.
_______________________________                  _________        

Chairperson, Robert Forsythe                                        Date


ATTEST:

_______________________________                   _________         

CDD Sandra Belson
                                            Date
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